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Viva Papa' To Begin Today 

Panhellenic Suggests 
Greek Week Changes 

By Sally Ryan 
EmaraM Ahochk Editor 

Panhellenic Thursday night 
accepted Greek Week but with 
reservations which would change 
the purpose of the week anti most 
of Ita events. 

Three officers of Panhellenic, 
President Carol Wenner, Secre-! 
tary Janet Flatland and Treas- 
urer Olivia Tharaldsen, will meet 
with three representatives from 
Inter-fraternity council to work 
out final plans and details for the 
week, which will be presented to 
a Joint meeting of the two Greek 
organizations for their final ac- 

ceptance or rejection. 
Considered IFC Plans 

Under consideration were the 
preliminary plans for Greek 
Week, as outlined by the IFC 
Greek Week committee. 

Vigorous objections were made 
to the purpose of Gre<-k Week as 

stated In the outline. A motion 
made by Dorothy Kopp, senior 
in English. to reword the stated 
purpose passed without dissent. 
Strongest objections were made 
to the clause “to elevate the 
Greek houses and put them a 

little apart from the rest of the 
campus in something besides the 
once a year elections and rush- 
ing.” 

Discussion centered around 
keeping the week as simple as 

possible. Final decision was to 
make the ‘‘week’’ one £<y, Sat- 
urday, April 2. 

Panhellenic suggested that a 

picnic lunch be held on campus 
Saturday, followed by both 
men's and women's athletic con- 

tests and a street dance Saturday 
evening. 

The IFC proposal called for a 

two-day affair, starting with a 

picnic dinner Friday evening, fol- 
lowed by a street dance. They 
also suggests! Saturday after- 
noon athletic contests and a for- 
mal dance Saturday night in the 
Student Union ballroom. 

IFC’a suggested favors for the 

dance, miniature hack paddles 
with "U of O, Greek Week," and 
the date on them, alao received 
a rap from the sorority repre- 
sentatives, who voted to elimin- 
ate the favors on the grounds 
that they "were not representa- 
tive of Greek living." 

Earlier IKC voiced the opinion 
that the approval of Greek Week 
by Panhellenic was necessary to 
make the week successful. They 
also suggested calling for pe- 
titions for chairman of the week. 
The chairman would be selected 
by a screening committee and 
by a vote of IFC. 

YW Names 
King Finalists 

Final contestants for King of 
Hearts were selected Thursday 
by the sophomore Y cabinet. 
Competing for the title will be 
Bud Hinkson. Alpha Chi Omega; 
Gary Alden. Kappa Alpha The- 
ta; Martin Brandenfels, Kappa 
Kappa Gamma; Bill Shepard, 
Delta Upsilon; Dave Talbot, Al- 
pha Omlcron Pi and Sigma Alpha 
Epsilon. 

The King will be selected by 
campus vote the week before the 
\ -sponsored Heart Hop, which is 
to be held Feb. 11 

Hostessing the girl-ask-boy- 
affair this year are three wom- 

en's living organizations, Alpha 
Chi Omega, Kappa Kappa Gam- 
ma and Deita Gamma. 

General chairmen of the dance 
are Agn^s Thompson and Sally 
Calkins. Heads of committees 
are as follows: Decorations. Julie 
Miller and Mary Gerlinger; re- 

freshments, Alice Kihn and 
Marge Harmon; King selection, 
Rae Bergeron and Sandra Wil- 
liams; publicity, Arlene Clark 
and Mollie Monroe; promotion, 
Carolyn Courtemanche and Judy 
Louks. Secretary is Ann Petter- 
son. 

Weekend Schedule 
FRIDAY 

4 :OOttpecial Friday at 4 for 
IHtds. 

8:00 Oregon-Washing ton bas- 
ketball game. 
After game—Barbershop 
(juartet contest and pre- 
sentation of Dad’s day 
hostess. 

SATURDAY 
9-11 registration at Fmgene 

Hotel. 
9-5 registration at {student 

Union. 
9-12 open house at all* faculty 

departments. 
11:45 flad's day luncheon. 

Following luncheon — all 
Dads’ Club meeting. 

8-4 International Fun Fest 
registration and tea. 

5:00 International Fun Fest 
panel discussion. 

6:00 International Fun Fest 
dinner. 

8:00 Oregon-W ashington 
game. 

Following game — Fish- 
bowl .Mixer. 

SUNDAY 
11:00 Church services at all 

Kugene churches. 
1:00 Dinner for dads at all 

living organizations. 

Unusual Children 
To Be LectureTopic 

“Providing for an Exceptional 
Child" will be the lecture topic 
delivered by P. A. Killgallon, pro-; 
feasor of education, at 7:30 to- 
night in the SU browsing room. 

Dr. Killgallon will discuss the 
child who is usually called ab- 
normal. The boy or girl who is 
mentally gifted, who is blind or 

has some other physical disabil- 
ity, or who is mentally retard- 
ed are characteristic in the group 
of children that Dr. Killgallon 
will talk about. 

He will review the progress 
in furnishing these children an 

education, particularly in the 
state of Oregon, and the needs 
which atill exist here and else- 
where in the world. 

ff "ALL THE MEWS . . . 

Emerald Reporter Told 
To Leave IFC Meetina 

By Bob Robinson 
Emerald Assistant News Editor 

An unwillingness to keep out 
news of any of the happenings 
of the Thursday night meeting 
of the Inter-fraternity council 
resulted in Emerald reporter 
Pete Taussig, being asked to leave 
the meeting. 

Taussig objected when the 
council informed him that he 
would not be able to print every- 
thing that went on at the meet- 
ing. 

“Anything Newsworthy” 
"As long as I am covering IFC 

meetings for the Emerald, I will 
report anything I consider news- 

worthy,” Taussig told the coun- 
cil. 

IFC President Pete Williams 
retorted that although “Emer- 
ald reporters are welcome to our 

meetings, there are times when 
matters we discuss, if published, 
would not be for the welfare of 
the campus as a whole. There- 
fore if the Emerald is going to 
take the alteri ative to print 
everything that goes on in our 

meetings, we will have to ask 
their reporters to leave.” 

I Left” 
"I was not willing to stay 

under the condition that I sup- 
press any news of the things 
that went on in the meeting,” 
Taussig said, “so I left.” 

When queried about the mis- 
understanding, Ray Hawk, di- 

rector of men’s affairs and ad- 
viser of the group, said that: 

IFC for Campus Welfare 
“Sometimes things come up 

in our meetings that are best 
kept from the campus as a 

whole. Although IFC is a self- 
interest group, we feel that we 

are working for the welfare of 
the campus as a whole and not 
just our own group.’’ 

The discussion of Emerald re- 

porting came up mainly as a 

result of a story by Taussig of 
the group’s last meeting. At this 
meeting the IFC took a stand 
on the WRA Carnival which they 
didn’t want reported at that 
time. Taussig reported the inci- 
dent in his story the next day. 

Three Special 
Programs Set 

Dad'8 weekend will begin today with three special events planned for fathers of University students. 

Today s Friday at Four is designed especially for dads and will 
include five acts. Performers will be Ken Kesey, ventriloquist; Sharon Beard, pantomimist; Mark Tapscott, vocalist; The Melo- 
dairca, and the Downbeats, a combo. 

Voting Ends Today 
Voting for Dad’s day hostess will end today at 5 p.m. Booths 

are located at the Co-op and the Student Union. 
kinalists for hostess and their sponsors are: Rosemary Hampton Mereddh, Alpha Chi Omega; Nikki Trump Powell, Sigma Chi and Delta Delta Delta; Ann Hopkins Anderson, Kappa Alpha Theta and Jackie Densmore Jackson, Alpha hall, Campbell club, Phi 

Kappa Sigma, Phi Gamma Delta and Pi Beta Phi. 
The weekend hostess will be introduced tonight during inter- 

mission of the barbershop quartet contest in the SU ballroom. 
Dads Invited to Game 

Dads are also invited to attend the Oregon-Washington basket- ball game tonight in McArthur court at S p.m. The barbershop quartet contest will follow the game. 
Registration for the weekend will begin Saturday morning at 9 

a.m. at both the Eugene hotel and the Student Union. Registration will continue until 11 a.m. in the Eugene hotel and until 5 p.m. in the SU. Members of Kwama, sophomore women's honorary, will 
handle registration. 

General admission tickets to the Saturday night basketball game between Oregon and Washington may be purchased when register- 
ing for the weekend. These tickets will enable the dads to sit with 
their sons and daughters in the regular student sections. 

All dads are urged to register, since that is the basis for house 
awards for the best percentage of dads attending the weekend. 

Wilson, utf-hards Speak 
President O. Meredith Wilson and John R. Richards, chancellor- 

elect of the state board of higher education, will be the guest 
speakers at the special Dad's day luncheon Saturday at 11:45 a.m. 
in the SU ballroom. 

Gordon Wilson, president of the University Dads’ club will act 
as master of ceremonies for the luncheon, and Mrs. Dean Mickel- 
wait. Oregon Mothers’ club president, and Bob Summers, ASUO 
president, will bring messages from their respective organizations. 

Special student entertainment will be provided by the winning 
baibershop quartet and Audrey Mistretta, senior in music, and 
Ray Hill, junior in music, who will sing two duets. 

Dads Meeting Saturday 
A business meeting of the Oregon Dads’ club will follow the 

luncheon and will be held in the large lecture room in the science 
building. 

Dads and students who are unable to obtain tickets to the lunch- 
eon will be served in the SU cafeteria and will hear the luncheon 
program over a public address system. 

Trophies Given at Game 
The sign contest winners and winners of the awards for the 

best percentage of dads registered for Dad's weekend will receive 
their trophies during the intermission at the Saturday night basket- 
ball game. Nan Hagedorn and Patty Fagan, co-chairmen of Dad’s 
weekend, will award the trophies. 

The sign contest has been changed to eliminate some of the 
work that has gone into the signs for previous big weekends. The 
signs will have no decorations or pictures, but will consist of a 

rhyme, slogan or verse and be judged on originality, relevance to 
the theme, and neatness. 

Judging will take place Friday at 4 p.m. Judges are Ted Brown, 
Eugene chief of police; K. E. Montgomery, associate professor of 
speech, and Helen Soehren, assistant professor of English. 

Three awards will be presented for the largest percentage of dads 
attending the weekend. The Karl W. Onthank trophy, won last 
year by Carson 4, will be awarded to the freshman group winning 
this competition. First and second place trophies will be awarded to 
non-freshmen living organizations with the highest percentage of 
dads attending. 

The living organizations will have the dads as special guests for 
Sunday dinner at 1 p.m. 

Quartets Compete 
In Contest Tonight 
Six campus quartets will com- 

pete tonight for the winner’s 

trophy in the 1955 barbershop 
quartet contest for Dad's week- 

end, sponsored by the SU music 

committee. The competition will 
be held in the SU ballroom fol- 
lowing the basketball game. 

Tickets for the contest are 

free, but are necessary because 
of the limited seating capacity 
of the ballroom. Tickets can" be 
obtained today at the counter in 
the SU, and about 200 will be 
available tonight at the door. 

Groups singing and their se- 

lections include: Beta Theta Pi, 
"Honey” and "Chocolate Whis- 

The Rhythmaires, a profes- 
sional quartet well known in the 

Northwest for both popular and 
barbershop harmonizing, will en- 

tertain students and visiting 
dads during intermission, while 
the ballots are being counted, 
key and Vanilla Gin”; Phi Delta 
Theta. "Mention My Name in 

Shebo.gan” and "Sailing on a 

Moonbeam”; Sigma Chi, “I Want 
to Harmonize” and "I Had a 

Dream, Dear”; Sigma Phi Epsi- 
lon, “Ain't She Sweet” and “Let’s 
Pretend.” 

Two quartets are entered from 
Campbell club. One will harmon- 
ize "Mr. Moon” and “Gee But It’s 
Great to Meet a Friend From 
Your Own Home Town"; the 
other, to “Beale Street Mama” 
and "Daddy, You’ve Been More 
Than a Mother to Me.” 


